The Hackettstown Recreation Commission convened in open session in the Community Center at 293 Main Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:45 PM on July 6, 2020.  Chairperson Robert Salus announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act by:

1. Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
1. Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record and New Jersey Herald;
1. Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
1. Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call:  Present – Chairperson Robert Salus, Vice Chairperson John Mandick, Bill Baker, 
          Frank Galka, Jim Macaulay, Jim Pangallo, Director Joe Yapaola and 
          Councilperson Matt Engelau 

	         Absent:  Brian Feeney 

Jim Pangallo made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 15, 2020 meeting; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Jim Macaulay made a motion to approve the bills as submitted; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion.
All were in favor.
John Mandick Abstained.

Chairperson Robert Salus read a thank you from Joe and the Yapaola Family for the flowers and donation in memory of his mother, Bianca Yapaola.

Matt Engelau thanked the Recreation Department for their assistance in setting up table for the Business Improvement District’s outdoor dining area.

Director, Joe Yapaola reported that the 2020 softball/baseball season can begin holding competition according to the Governor’s guidelines and that Men’s Softball League will be beginning on the 20th of July.

Joe reported that the soccer club and track team will be using Alumni Field for practices.  Joe reported that he would like to keep not using Dougherty Field or any field at Riverfront Park on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays until further notice.  The Commission was in agreement with keeping the Riverfront fields closed until further notice.

Joe reported that the following projects will be taking place this summer:  repainting the red shed, replacing the sprinkler system heads and installing underground supply line for the handicap lift, resealing the roof of the pool building, and seal cracks at the basketball courts at Riverfront Park.

Joe informed the Commission that he is working the the Business Improvement District with not only placing the picnic tables from the pool for outdoor dining use but also working with them to hold a movie night at the High School parking lot.

Discussion was held regarding the need to put out a new bid for the Snackbar contract for the 2021 Pool season.

Discussion was held regarding the opening of outdoor playgrounds as per the Governor’s permission as of July 2, 2020.  It was agreed to open the playgrounds and putting up appropriate signage for using the playgrounds as well as giving Joe the authority as the Recreation Director to shut down the playgrounds if such a need arises for any reason.  

Jim Pangallo inquired about Fall sports sign ups and informed the Commission that the track program will be capped this year at fifty kids.

John Mandick made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:14 PM; Bill Baker seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Matusewicz
Secretary 



